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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Choir Event 
On Tuesday 24th June, our fabulous school choir took part, once again, in the Winston Churchill Choir Day.  The day 
is attended by a number of primary schools in the local area and, alongside students from Winston Churchill, they 
spent the day learning to sing new songs as an ensemble of over 100 participants.  This year they learnt a medley of 
Disney and pop songs,  performing two part harmonies and then performing this in front of parents - a truly    
amazing experience!  Once again they did Barnsbury proud. Well done to all children and a special thank you to Mrs 
Ward-Close who accompanied the children. 
 
Chess Tournament 
On 20th May, 12 of our talented chess    
players took part in the North Surrey 
Schools’ Chess Tournament in Addlestone.  
This was a tournament for children in Years 
3 to 6, which meant our younger chess   
players had to play matches against children 
a lot older than them.  The tournament was 
a wonderful experience for them, each 
match has to be played in total silence and 
the children respected the rules and their 
opposition wonderfully. Each child played 
five matches and earned points for their 
team. I am delighted to report that the 
Barnsbury Chess Team came 3rd in the   
tournament—a wonderful achievement! 
 
 
 
 
 
Oliver G—a hugely talented individual!  
In last week’s newsletter I mentioned Oliver G in Year 6 who had produced a comic in order to raise money for The 
Brain Tumour Charity. I wanted to report that he successfully sold all copies of his amazing comic at the PTA Circus 
event last week and has donated all the proceeds to the charity.  He should be incredibly proud of the £115 he 
raised—huge congratulations Oliver!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Update on Wellbeing and Mental Health Support at Barnsbury 
This year we have been working hard to develop our provision to support the emotional well being of our chil-
dren.  Ambreen, our home school link worker has supported many families who have reached out. She holds a 
weekly coffee morning for parents and hopefully you will have read her monthly newsletters. Mrs Hemming contin-
ues to provide ELSA support for children requiring intervention and has worked with many children across the 
school. 
 
We have been lucky enough to have built a relationship with a team from the Mind Works (MHST) who have car-
ried out assemblies, staff training and parent coffee mornings. This relationship will continue next year with pro-
grammes for children around developing emotional resilience and further support for groups, individuals and fami-
lies. The Surrey Care Trust have run a project in key stage 2 and will also continue to offer mentoring individualised 
support for individuals. 
  
As a school we have been part of a project running with the Surrey Nurture Hub around whole school and individu-
al well-being which will continue next year as we continue to develop our whole school approach. 
  
Finally, we have joined the 'Make a Difference for Molly' project through the Bee-lieve Foundation, the emotional 
wellbeing charity for young people:  
   
 ‘We are delighted to be working alongside Barnsbury Primary School and 4 further Woking schools  
 during the 2025 - 2026 academic year as part of their ‘Make a Difference for Molly’ project. 
  The project has been set up in memory of 21-year-old Molly Price from Horsell who tragically took  
 her own life in May 2023 following her battles with a complex mix of emotional problems. Working  
 in partnership with Molly's family, the charity is determined to bring light and hope from the darkest  
 of times. The project will help each school to provide additional support, learning, training and  
 resources to empower all young people by boosting their knowledge, skills, strategies and  
 understanding of how to become, and remain, emotionally well. 
  
 The charity would like to praise Mrs Harrup, Miss Powell and the whole Barnsbury Primary team for  
 placing the wellbeing of their students,  staff and parents at the heart of their culture. Our hope is  
 that by working with local schools and community sports groups, we can connect local communities,  
 increasing awareness, opening conversations, breaking down stigmas and barriers and providing  
 support wherever necessary.schools and community sports groups, we can connect local communities,  
 increasing awareness, opening conversations, breaking down stigmas and barriers and providing  
 support wherever necessary.’ 
  
All of this work will continue at Barnsbury into the new academic year. Please do reach out if you have any ques-
tions or would like to discuss your child’s emotional wellbeing further 
 
Wishing you all a wonderful weekend.  
With kind regards 

 
 
 
 

Mrs J E Harrup 
Headteacher 



Congratulations to the recipients of a 

WOW certificates this week:   

Louis (1B), Ayesha (1M), Grace O & 

Owen (5M), The Eco Council  

 

 

Congratulations to our Super Speller 

this week:   

 

 

  

 

 

Star of the  

Week 

 

 

 

Effort  

Award 

 

 

 

Values  

Award 

Oak Harry Krushnal Aaadhya 

Ash Enoch Thalia Lottie 

1B Mason Flora Jack 

1M Bernie Kris Abdullah 

2M Nate Amirah Isaac 

2T Mikael Malakai Jannat 

3B Freya Caitlin Maximus 

3M Quinn Kiki Lillian 

4D Samantha James Demi 

4J Leo Mukund Ava 

5M Harriet Ben Ahmad 

5T James Emma Zoe 

6G    

6L    



Dates for your diary 2024-25—Summer Term 

July  

Monday 14th  1:30pm Y6 Production Dress Rehearsal, KS1 & Parents with small children 

Tuesday 15th Rock Steady Concert 

Thursday 17th Rock Steady Concert 

Thursday 17th 1:30pm Yr 6 Production Dress Rehearsal, KS2 & Parents with small children 

Friday 18th Rock Steady Concert 

Monday 21st 6.00pm Year 6 Production and Leavers’ Party  

Tuesday 22nd End of Term (1:15pm finish) 



 

 

Year 1  

Nursery 

This week Acorns have loved playing outdoors in the gorgeous  
sunshine.  We put purple food colouring in the water tray and the children 
were intrigued as to how it turned purple. We have also been learning 
about numbers, it's so lovely to see much the children have learned this 
year. 

Some children confidently took to the stage in front of their peers and performed their poems like professionals! We 

were so impressed with the exciting adjectives we heard and loved seeing the poems come to life! 

This week in English, Year 1 have been writing poems all about our favourite delicious food! We wrote about scrumptious 

chocolate cakes, juicy mangos and golden, crunchy toast! Once we had finished writing our poems, we then had a go at 

acting them out! We thought about the different actions we could do to match our writing!  

We practised and practised until it was time to perform!  



 

 

Year 3  

Year 5 
This week in Year 5 we have been continuing our DT work 
- studying and making models of different kinds of  
bridges.  This week we have been building 'truss' bridges, 
using just card and art straws. 

In English we have been continuing to study 'Overheard in a Tower Block', a book of poems by the Children's Laureate, 
Joseph Coelho.  We have started to write our own poems using some of the poet's favourite techniques - repetition and 
metaphor. 

Year 3 have been busy this term learning about Plants in Science, Romans in History and reading Planet Omar in English. We 
are so proud of the effort that everyone has made when working on their tasks. In History, we have created posters and 
learned about they brought to England when they invaded.  
In Science, we have learned about botany and how botanists travelled the world finding new plants. We became botanists, 
finding plants in our meadow, looking at them carefully and drawing simple representations of them in our books.  
In English, we have loved reading about Omar and his family.  


























